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District Governor 

Becky Moser 

A message from Becky… 

 
Welcome, my fellow Rotarians, to the new Rotary year and our New Leadership Month!  I know you 

have all worked very hard this past year as we were coming out of a few very challenging years, and 

I look forward to your continued passion and enthusiasm for Rotary.  Thank you so much to iPDG 

Bruce Mackey and his leadership team and Club Presidents for a hugely successful and memorable 

year.  We all accomplished so much together, and your continued service is greatly appreciated. 

  

As we begin this new year, we are all a part of making history in Rotary.  Rotary International 

President Jennifer Jones is taking the helm, and will be our first female President in Rotary’s 117-

year history.  Her theme is “Imagine Rotary” which gives us all the ability to make our dreams for our 

communities, the world and each other possible, if we can just imagine it.   

  

The theme logo and colors have a lot of meaning as well, and with that understanding comes the 

appreciation of all the thought that went into them.  The colors – purple, green and white – are a nod 

to women suffragettes, but can also mean polio, the environment and peace.  The circle with the 

seven dots around it represents our Seven Areas of Focus, with us all sitting around the table 

working together and guiding our passion for Rotary.  The green line below it is a digging stick, which 

represents getting things done.  The logo was created by an Indigenous artist from Australia, where 

our 2023 RI Convention will be held.   

  

I joined Rotary first because my boss tapped me to, but quickly found that I had a home.  I stay in 

Rotary because of the people; my Rotary friends are my family, and I’m looking forward to expanding 

my family throughout this Rotary year.  While every new District Governor has goals for the year, my 

greatest goal is to bring our family closely together, and our missing members back to active 

engagement.  Our members are our greatest asset, not just for service but for the experience we all 

have when we join together to meet, build friendships, network and have an impact on what’s most 

important to us.  Rotary is a well-kept secret, so let’s all make sure we share our experiences and 

invite others in. 

  

As a District, we are here to serve you and your clubs.  We have a wonderful group of dedicated 

Rotarians, with a great amount of expertise, who are here to assist you with your endeavors and 

achieving your dreams.  Please reach out to them as a resource and for support; they are listed on 

our District Website at rotary5230.org and in DACdb at www.dacdb.com.  We will also continue our 

District-Wide service projects that have been so successful and have provided us the opportunity to 

bring our clubs together in a very meaningful way.  I hope you will come out and get your hands dirty! 

  

I will be hitting the road shortly to spend time with you and your club, so please join me!  Getting to 

know our membership and celebrating your successes, as well as having some fun in the process, is 

a wonderful opportunity that I will cherish.  Thank you to all of our membership for your continued 

service to your communities both locally and internationally; it is an honor to be able to share this 

journey with you. 



As the first woman to be elected president, Jones understands how important it is to follow through on Rotary’s Diversity, 

Equity, and Inclusion (DEI) Statement. “I believe that diversity, equity, and inclusion … begins at the top and for us to 

realize growth in female membership and members under the age of forty — these demographics need to see their own 

reflection in leadership,” Jones said. “I will champion double-digit growth in both categories while never losing sight of our 

entire family.” 

 

Jones has been a Rotary member since 1997 and has served Rotary as RI vice president, director, training leader, 

committee chair, moderator, and district governor. She played a lead role in Rotary’s rebranding effort by serving as chair 

of the Strengthening Rotary Advisory Group. She is the co-chair of the End Polio Now Countdown to History Campaign 

Committee, which aims to raise $150 million for polio eradication efforts. She also led the successful #RotaryResponds 

telethon in 2020, which raised critical funds for COVID-19 relief and was viewed by more than 65,000 people. 

Jones has also received Rotary International’s Service Above Self Award and The Rotary Foundation Citation for 

Meritorious Service. She and her husband, Nick Krayacich, are members of The Rotary Foundation’s Arch Klumph 

Society, Paul Harris Society, and the Bequest Society. 

Presidential initiatives 2022-23 

 

Diversity is one of Rotary’s longstanding core values and greatest strengths. Jones knows there is more to be done to 

ensure that Rotary’s culture exemplifies our values of diversity, equity, and inclusion (DEI). Rotary, with input and 

guidance from the DEI Task Force, has strengthened our commitment to DEI, resulting in a greater focus on celebrating 

every individual’s contributions, advancing equity, and creating a more welcoming and inclusive culture. 

During the 2022-23 year, Jones encourages each of us to do our part to ensure Rotary is a welcoming and inclusive 

community by: 

• Learning more about DEI in Rotary, including understanding definitions and how to celebrate and respect our 

differences. 

• Determining why DEI matters to our club and community and how using DEI principles can help our club grow and 

become stronger. 

• Raising awareness of DEI, including creating a DEI committee in your club that reflects the demographics of your 

community.  

Taking action on DEI in our club and community for instance educating yourself about underrepresented groups in your 

community in order to become a more knowledgeable and effective advocate for DEI.  

 

Learn more and take action by reading the DEI presidential brochure. 

 

Jones will also continue RI President Shekhar Mehta’s Girls Empowerment initiative, recognizing that empowered girls 

become empowered women. Share your Girls Empowerment projects on Showcase. 
 

Jennifer E. Jones 

President-elect 2021-22 

Rotary Club of Windsor-Roseland 

Ontario, Canada 
Jones is founder and president of Media Street Productions Inc., an award-winning 

media company in Windsor. She was chair of the board of governors of the University of 

Windsor and chair of the Windsor-Essex Regional Chamber of Commerce. She has 

been recognized for her service with the YMCA Peace Medallion, the Queen’s Diamond 

Jubilee Medal, and Wayne State University’s Peacemaker of the Year Award, a first for 

a Canadian. Jones holds a Doctor of Laws (LL.D.). 

 

https://my-cms.rotary.org/en/learning-reference/about-rotary/diversity-equity-and-inclusion
https://my-cms.rotary.org/en/rotarys-diversity-equity-and-inclusion-taskforce
https://my-cms.rotary.org/en/document/rotary-diversity-equity-and-inclusion-terms-and-explanations
https://my-cms.rotary.org/en/document/imagine-dei-brochure-2022-2023-presidential-initiative
https://my-cms.rotary.org/en/document/empowering-girls-initiative-brochure


3 

Save The date!!! 

This will be a super fun 

event for the entire 

family.  

 

In Rotary, July is a time of new beginnings, a time to reconnect with each other across distances 

and differences and to respond to change, a time to show Rotary Opens Opportunities. 

 

As we reconnect, and respond, this is a time to reassess, to envision; it is most importantly a time 

to set goals and to determine how we will serve our Communities, our Nation and the World, 

seizing opportunities for service. 

  

The ability to see and act on opportunities that are opened through friendship and fellowship is 

what makes Rotary so very different. And the willingness of all Rotarians to safely serve as they 

are able, locally or globally, is what unites us. 

 
Jack Welge 
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Submitted by  

Belinda Daguio  

District 5230  

Polio  Plus Chair 



Another stellar and easy way to support Rotary's Premiere 

Initiative, The Eradication of Polio.  

 

Join the other members (approximately 22% in our district 

who have already made the commitment to not only be 

Paul Harris Society members but also to be a Polio Plus 

Society Member.  

 

You will receive an exclusive Polio Plus Society Pin, A 

certificate, And the satisfaction that you are continually 

making a difference... and oh did I mention, you will also 

receive Paul Harris points.  

 

5 



Submitted by  

Belinda Daguio  

District 5230  

Polio  Plus Chair 

And It's a wrap! 

Pennies For Polio 
  
The Cultural Arts Club Of Fresno Did it again! 

  

They raise a whopping $3810.36 doing such creative activities to raise Pennies for Polio. With the 2-1 

match from the Gates Foundation that = $11,431.08. Incredible!! 

 

They Premiered a Movie,  Janka, (fantastic movie if I do say so myself) They held a concert with the Music 

Academy, They engaged the little ones to collect pennies, They rolled a 4' carved wooden penny to their 

events such as their local Deli. They even went as far as London! Then it took them 2 hours at the coin 

machine to cash in their coins.  

  

Now That is fantastic and that's what makes Cultural Arts Rotary Club The Pennies For Polio Rock Stars.  

 

6 



7 

I was raised in the home of pastor, so my life of hospitality and service began at a very young age.  

It was common for my parents to be hauling food to a neighborhood or distributing basic needs to 

different groups during the big citrus freezes or around holiday times.  But, it was even more 

common for my Dad to bring home random strangers who needed a place to stay or kids who just 

needed some cooling off time before their parents would let them come back home.  As a child I 

thought that all philanthropy came through the Church, but then I was introduced to community 

non-profits and service clubs.  Although my father had been a Kiwanian, I chose to look into 

Rotary because my boss pointed me in that direction.  I remember looking around the room at my 

very first Rotary meeting and thinking, “these are my people”.  They came from different  

professions, different religions, different backgrounds, and yet they honored each other and 

worked together for the common good of our community.  

 

 In 2013 I made the decision to join Visalia County Center Rotary and was Club Rotarian of the 

Year in 2017.  I have attended three Rotary International Conventions and multiple District 

Conventions and  have also hosted three youth exchange students.  

 

In 2017-2018 I was President of Visalia County Center Rotary.  That year our Club was honored 

with the LARGE CLUB OF THE YEAR AWARD by District Governor Art Gaffrey.  That year we 

focused on getting to know our club members, we planted trees and participated in a multi-club 

cruise to Mexico where we painted an elementary school building.   

 

In 2018-2019 I stepped into the Assistant Governor’s role and have had the opportunity to stay in 

this role for a couple of years.  My heart is for the individual clubs and I love being able to be a 

calm presence for nervous President-Elects and a guide and partner for Presidents who are 

working hard to keep their clubs vibrant.   

 

For 2022-2023 I have been asked to serve as District Trainer and will be leading the group who 

will be providing monthly classes for District 5230.  I am looking forward to helping to provide the 

information that members are seeking so that they can step into leadership positions with 

confidence and enthusiasm. 

 

Outside of Rotary, I am very active in my church and with my family.  I have the loving support of 

my husband, Nick, who most people recognize because he is at a lot of Rotary events with me.  I 

also have two daughters, one son-in-law, and one future son-in-law.   

 

In 2008 I left my full-time job as a Real Estate Broker and went to work at Kaweah Health as an 

Events Coordinator and eventually moved into my current position as Director of Community 

Engagement.  My professional career allows me to work closely with all service clubs in the 

community, while maintaining my leadership roles in Rotary.  Through Kaweah Health I sponsor 

service club events, provide healthcare speakers for meetings, and help disseminate information 

about the state of healthcare to the different community organizations.   

 

Because of the impact Rotary has made on me, it was the inspiration behind a couple of projects 

that I have helped to create and implement for Kaweah Health.   

We rolled out Kaweah Helps which is a volunteer program to  

get our employees involved in community service projects,  

and the other is a Physician Resident Hosting program which  

allows community members to host incoming residents in their  

homes.   

 

My favorite quote for 2022 is by Audrey Hepburn.  

“As you grown older you will discover that you have two hands;  

One for helping yourself, the other for helping others.”   

Meet Deborah Volosin  AG Area 6, District Trainer 



Submitted by: 

Debbie Hale 

District Governor Elect 

Rotary Club of  Salinas Steinbeck 
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Rotary International Convention 

 

RI President 

Shekhar Metha, his 

wife Rashi Metha, 

and his International 

Conference team  

Photo Courtesy of 

MyRotary.org 

Website 

 

While I’m not a big fan of Texas and its politics, 

I decided to attend the Rotary International 

Convention in Houston on June 5, 6, 7 and 8 – 

and I am so glad that I did!     

  

It is quite a thrill to be with 11,000 people from 

around the world who you share your goal to 

Serve to Change Lives. If you are one of the 

40+ people from our District 5230 who went to 

the Convention, you know what I mean.  

Something as mundane as standing in line 

becomes an opportunity to talk with people 

from around the world about your club, your 

local projects and the possibility to work 

together on an international activity.  In fact, 

while waiting to enter the general session, we 

had a fascinating conversation with members 

of the Ukrainian delegation and learned about 

their long journey to Houston, and their work to 

provide war relief to their country members.  

RI General Secretary John Hewko, wife Marga and the Ukrainian 

Rotary Delegation 

 

The General Sessions were inspiring, with presentations on Rotary projects focused on empowering girls and women.  

They also had amazing Indian-focused entertainment, in honor of our RI president Shekhar Metha, from Calcutta, India.   
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President-Elect Salinas Steinbeck Rotary, Brenda Rivas with 

RI President-Elect Jennifer Jones 

 

District 5280 Governor Nominee Makiko Nakasone with  

RI President Nominee Gordon McInally, his wife Heather, and me 

My DG classmates and I also had the chance to meet R. 

Gordon R. McInally, the RI President Nominee from 

Scotland.  Jennifer Jones will be a tough act to follow, but 

Gordon and his team have a great sense of humor and 

sense of purpose that will make the 2023/24 year 

memorable.   

  

 The Convention also offers a fabulous opportunity to 

network with Global Grant partners you may have only 

met on Zoom. For the first time, I met in-person our water 

project grant partners from El Salvador, and had the 

chance to exchange ideas on how to accelerate the grant 

process.  We also renewed our friendship with my District 

Governor class colleague Livio Zozzoli and his wife 

Silvia, from Bolivia, who I hope to partner with on a new 

water supply Global Grant.  

 

The Convention also offers a 

fabulous opportunity to network with 

Global Grant partners you may have 

only met on Zoom. For the first time, I 

met in-person our water project grant 

partners from El Salvador, and had 

the chance to exchange ideas on 

how to accelerate the grant process.  

We also renewed our friendship with 

my District Governor class colleague 

Livio Zozzoli and his wife Silvia, from 

Bolivia, who I hope to partner with on 

a new water supply Global Grant.  

 

Every spare moment that we were 

not in general or breakout sessions 

seemed to be filled with breakfast, 

coffee, lunch or dinner rendezvous 

with Rotary friends from around the 

world.  

District Governor Elect Becky Moser with her Zone 26/27 DGE Class and RIPE Jennifer 

Jones, her husband Nick and PRIP and incoming RI Foundation Chair Ian Risely. 
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We joined together at our District 5230 cocktail reception to socialize, exchange club ideas and thank DG Bruce Mackey for 

his excellent leadership.  Several clubs, including Visalia County Center, Carmel Sunset, Salinas Steinbeck, and Visalia 

Rotary Clubs had multiple members at the event.   

 

PDG Yavuz Attila, 

and Carmel 

Sunset Rotarians 

Nurten Atila, 

President Lynda 

Patrick,Theresa 

Wan, Rob 

Slawinski 

Ekin Atila, Club 

Sergeant at Arms 

Anna and Pam 

Thayer with 

Debbie Hale at 

the District 5230 

reception 

One of my favorite stops at the Convention is the House of Friendship. There you will find Rotary Fellowship groups from 

musicians, to cyclists, to pilots, to whisky drinkers to fiber artists, and more.  My favorite, the Beers Rotarians Enjoy 

Worldwide (BREW), has microbrewery dinner every year; the profits from the event fund the Water, Sanitation and 

Hygiene (WASH) Rotary Action Group, which contributes to water-related global grants.  The House of Friendship could 

also be called the House of Shopping where you can buy anything Rotary-related:  jewelry or pins, Rotary clothing, etc. I 

was mesmerized by the brightly-colored cotton Rotary-themed outfits worn by the African women, and was very excited to 

buy some Rotary fabric to buy and make my own poncho.   

 

Debbie Hale with her Rotary poncho Sita Tettey, Rotary Club of Accra-Sintex, 

Ghana   Wearing her design inspiration! 
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For those who are more service-minded, the House of 

Friendship is also filled with Rotary Action Group 

representatives.  If you are looking for a project for your club 

to take on, you will find many options among the Rotary 

Action Groups.  Our own Yavuz Atila, who is now a 

regionally-elected representative, helped to staff the 

Environmental Sustainability Rotary Action Group (ESRAG) 

at the Convention.   

 

The International Convention is also an opportunity to 

explore the location where the event is held.  This year, my 

local exploration was limited mostly to eating barbecue and 

checking out local breweries, but about a dozen of us also 

found time to attend a Houston Astros game.  Scott 

Donaldson (Visalia) had such a great time he went every 

night they were in town!  And, if it’s your first International 

Convention, it’s a great idea to register for a Host 

Organizing Committee event where you’ll be whisked away 

to a local hang-out and spend time with of one of the clubs 

from the area.   

 

Ray and Liz Wynn with Scott Donaldson 

Rotary Club of Visalia at the Houston Astros Game 

If you want to join in the fun next year, come to the Rotary International Convention in Melbourne, 

Australia on May 27 – 31, 2023!  If you sign up before December 15, 2022, the registration is 

discounted $200 (only $475 per person), and there are special discounts for children, and 

Rotarians under age 30.  I plan to make a vacation of it, and explore other nearby destinations 

such as Sidney.   

  

I hope to see you in Melbourne!  

- Debbie Hale, District 5230 (Governor to-be in 2023/24) 
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CONGRATULATIONS to our Clubs in District 5230 who achieved the Rotary Citation for 2021-2022! 

  

The Rotary Citation is an award that recognizes the hard work clubs do throughout the year.  Taking action 

toward achieving the citation goals helps clubs engage their members, stay relevant in their communities, and 

run for efficiently.  A welcoming and engaging club also reflects the values of Rotary.  When clubs work to 

achieve these goals, they also contribute to the overall health and culture of Rotary for generations to come. 

  

Clubs receiving the Rotary Citation for 2021-2022 are: 

  

  CARMEL SUNSET 

  CLOVIS 

  FRESNO SUNSET 

  HANFORD SUNSET 

  MONTEREY PACIFIC 

  NORTH FRESNO 

  PORTERVILLE BREAKFAST 

  SALINAS 

  SALINAS STEINBECK 

  TULARE SUNRISE 

  VISALIA COUNTY CENTER 

  VISALIA SUNSET 
  

Let’s grow this list in 2022-2023!  Rotary club leaders should go into Rotary Club Central and select at least 13 

out of 25 goals they wish to apply toward citation achievement. This flexibility allows clubs to choose the goals 

that are most relevant and achievable for them.  To be eligible, clubs need to begin the year as active clubs in 

good standing.   

  

District 5230 will be using your clubs entries into Rotary Club Central of both your goals and service activities to 

determine District Awards during the 2022-2023 year, so get them in there and keep them up to date throughout 

the year!  All entries must be submitted by June 30, 2023 for the Rotary Citation. 

  

IMAGINE what we can accomplish together this Rotary year if we all achieved the Rotary Citation!  Let’s do it!! 
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 CONGRATULATIONS to our District 5230 Board of Directors 2022-2023 
  

Our Board of Directors was formed July 1, 2020 in order to oversee the business and finances of our District and 

is responsible for establishing and updating District policies consistent with the governance documents of Rotary 

International.   

  

Directors serve to represent the best interests of the clubs in their defined geographical area.  Three 

representatives from each of the defined areas serve as Board members.  One Rotaract representative serves 

as a Board member representing all Rotaract Clubs in the District.  Each Director serves as a non-voting Board 

Representative on District Committees as assigned by the Board. Our 2022-2023 Board of Directors are: 

 

 
TULARE/KINGS 

 

Julie Allen  
(Porterville) 

Terren Brown  
(Porterville Breakfast) 

Susan Winey  
(Visalia) 

MONTEREY FRESNO 

Renata Barnwell  

(Monterey) 

Brinet Greenlee  

(Salinas Valley Passport) 

Daniel Griffee  

(Corral de Tierra) 

Nick Grim  

(North Fresno) 

Maureen Lewis  

(Fresno) 

Larry Metzler  

(Fresno Cultural Arts) 

Kim Lawson 

(Salinas-Steinbeck) 

ROTARACT 
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Becky Moser - Chair 
(Clovis) 

Bruce Mackey - IPDG 
(Hanford) 

Debbie Hale - DGE 

(Salinas-Steinbeck) 

Rod Belton –Secretary 

(Salinas Steinbeck) 

Michael Rabara - DGN 

(North Fresno) 

Jeff Rowland –Treasurer 

(North Fresno) 

Our 2022-2023 Officers are: 

IMAGINE what you could do for your areas and our District as a member of the District 5230 Board of Directors!  

We will be looking for nominees for Directors in November 2022 for the next term starting July 1, 2023. You must 

have served as a President or a in a District level position, be in good standing and be nominated by your club.  

It’s that easy to make a difference in Rotary.  Please consider this wonderful leadership opportunity and join us! 

 



Submitted by: 

Christine Maul 

Secretary 

Rotary Club of Fresno Sunrise 
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Rotary of Fresno Sunrise provides a check 

 for $5,000 to Ronald McDonald House 

  

Pictured: David Doyle, Secretary Christine Maul, Megan Starr, Timothy Conboy, Cortney Chatoian, President Joe 

Villareal, Ken Dodderer, Chocoliscious Run chair, Alan Uyemura 

 

  

Members of the Rotary Fresno Sunrise Club were pleased to present a check for $5,000.00 to 

Megan Starr and Cortney Chatoian, marketing specialists for the Ronald McDonald House at 

Valley Children's Hospital. These funds were generated by our annual fundraiser, the 

Chocoliscious Run, chaired by Sunrise club member Alan Uyemura. 

  

The Ronald McDonald House at Valley Children's provides a home away from home for families 

who travel far from home to be with their infants who are being cared for in the neonatal 

intensive care unit (NICU). It was our sincere pleasure to support the many services and 

supports offered at the Ronald McDonald House. 

 



Submitted by: 

Joseph Faria 

President 

Rotary Club of Dinuba Sunrise 
16 

The Rotary Club of Dinuba Sunrise Centennial Celebration 

 

The Dinuba Sunrise Rotary Club celebrated its 

100th anniversary of service on April 30th, 2022, at the 

Darling Hotel in Visalia. Special Guests included District 

5230 President Bruce Mackey, Blair Looney, President 

Elect of Fresno Rotary, our sponsor Club, Lee Delap from 

Sanger Rotary, Adele Nikkel President-Elect of Reedley 

Rotary, and Tulare County Board of Supervisors Eddie 

Valero. President Dave Johnston started the celebration. 

Highlights included recognitions by Rotary District 

Governor Bruce Mackey which spoke about the club's 

history of service. Blair Looney spoke about the historical 

connection of our Club with Fresno Rotary. Deborah 

Johnston gave a brief history of the local club which begin 

on May 10, 1922. Also, during the evening Supervisor 

Eddie Valero presented a recognition from the Tulare 

County Board of Supervisors. It was a memorable event 

in a great setting.  

 



Submitted by: 

Adela Jones 

President 

Rotary Club of Sanger 
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The Rotary Club of Sanger provides bikes 

to deserving students 

 

The Rotary Club of Sanger recently presented 

deserving students with brand new bicycles. 

Rotarian Ray McCann, pictured with one of the 

students receiving a bike, leads our Bicycles 

for Youth service project. School sites choose 

students who have demonstrated 

characteristics such as trustworthy and 

respectful and who are also in need of a 

bicycle. So far this year 27 bicycles have been 

given to students in the Sanger Unified School 

District at 3 different elementary schools.  

 



Submitted by: 

Diane Hayes 

Rotary Club of Visalia 18 

The Rotary Club of Visalia demotes president Liz Wynn… 

The Rotary Club of Visalia demoted President Liz Wynn 

with a fun night held at the Visalia Rawhide’s Hall of 

Fame Club. Liz’s love for golf created the theme, and the 

Demotion Committee put on a skit poking fun at how that 

passion might interfere with her position as a Visalia City 

Council member. With a special appearance by The 

Church Lady, as well as another city council member, 

Greg Collins, the skit had the audience laughing out loud. 

 

In all seriousness, Liz had a tough job this year getting club members to come back after two years of COVID. But 

with excellent speakers, the club’s Centennial Celebration, and many volunteer opportunities, our club is again 

becoming a vibrant, active group. Thank you Liz – now maybe you’ll have more time to hit the links! 

 



Submitted by: 

Karen Calandra 

Rotary Club of Pacific Grove 19 

The Rotary Club of Pacific Grove enjoys a fun social event… 
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Click here to Sign-Up on Eventbrite! 
(https://www.eventbrite.com/e/run-walk-ride-across-

the-golden-gate-bridge-for-polio-tickets-302274460047) 

mailto:https://www.eventbrite.com/e/run-walk-ride-across-the-golden-gate-bridge-for-polio-tickets-302274460047
mailto:https://www.eventbrite.com/e/run-walk-ride-across-the-golden-gate-bridge-for-polio-tickets-302274460047
mailto:https://www.eventbrite.com/e/run-walk-ride-across-the-golden-gate-bridge-for-polio-tickets-302274460047
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You’re invited to Imagine What’s Next… 

 
Registration is now open for the 2023 Rotary International Convention in 

Melbourne, Australia. 

 

Whether you’re new to Rotary or a longtime member, the convention will 

be an unforgettable experience. 

 

Register today at:  https://convention.rotary.org/en/melbourne  

Please note: 

Mark Daniel, newsletter editor, has retired. New email 

address for submissions is: mdaniel93230@aol.com  

https://convention.rotary.org/en/melbourne
mailto:mdaniel93230@aol.com
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2022-2023 District Leadership 

Position  Name 

District  Governor  Becky Moser 

iPDG/Vice Governor Bruce Mackey 

Governor Elect  Debbie Hale 

Governor Nominee  Michael Rabara 

Governor Designee  TBD 

Treasurer  Jeff Rowland 

Chief of Staff  Susan Winey 

Comptroller  Kimberly Holland 

 

Rotary Foundation Chairs 

Foundation  Joe Grebmeier 

Fundraising  Bruce Mackey 

Stewardship  Debbie Hale 

Grants   Doug Brown 

International Service Esteban Pauli 

Polio Plus  Belinda Daguio 

Paul Harris Society  Joy Anderson 

Peace Fellows  Nina Clancy 

 

Membership Chairs 

Membership   John Scherer 

Attraction/Engagement Merritt Wiseman 

New Clubs  Yavuz Atila 

Diversity, Equity & Inclusion Renata Barnwell &  

  Ana Carretero 

 

Committee Chairs 

Finance  Rod Coburn 

Nominations  Bruce Mackey 

Resolutions  Rod Belton 

Rotaract  Kim Lawson 

Vocation  Patrick Isherwood 

Communications Chairs 

Communications  Pauline Hershey 

Public Image  Lynda Patrick 

DACdb  Tyler Fremming &  

  Renata Barnwell 

Newsletter  Mark Daniel 

Webmaster  Nick Grim 

 

Social Media Chairs 

District/RI              Joy Anderson     

Coast Editor            Belinda Daguio 

Valley Editor           Lina Contreras 

 

Youth Services Chairs 

Interact  Brinet Greenlee 

Youth Exchange  Lee Blankenship 

RYLA (Camp Royal) Nic Giannandrea &  

  Josh Peine 

Youth Protection  Mary Horst 

 

Official Meeting/Facilitation Chairs 

Conference  TBD 

Events Promotion   Ana Carretero 

Trainer/CTA  Deborah Volosin 

PETS  Debbie Hale 

Annual Meeting  TBD 

RI Council Representative Lee Blankenship 

 

Community Service Chairs 

Coast  Kevin Kenoyer &  

  Lynda Patrick 

South Valley  Nina Clancy &  

  Terren Brown 

Fresno  Jeff Dippel & 

  Harold Phillips     

Board of Directors 

Director - Fresno  Nick Grim 

Director - Fresno  Maureen Lewis 

Director - Fresno  Larry Metzler 

Director - Kings/Tulare Julie Allen 

Director - Kings/Tulare Terren Brown 

Director - Kings/Tulare Susan Winey 

Director - Monterey Renata Barnwell 

Director - Monterey Brinet Greenlee 

Director - Monterey Daniel Griffee 

Director - Rotaract Kim Lawson 

 

 

Assistant Governors 

Territory 1  Kevin Kenoyer 

Territory 2  Monta Potter 

Territory 3  Brinet Greenlee 

Territory 4  Steve Adams 

Territory 5  John Bloyd 

Territory 6  Deborah Volosin 

Territory 7  Terren Brown 

Territory 8  Michael Rabara 

Territory 9  Harold Phillips 

Territory 10  Jeff Dippel 


